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Bruce Blanning 

On March 8th, we held our 
Section meeting with Bruce 

Blanning, to give him 
thanks for the many years 
of leadership and to wish 
him a happy retirement! 

 
The plaque that we  

presented to Bruce reads: 
“In Appreciation and  

Recognition of Your Leader-
ship and Dedicated Service 

to PECG” 
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The Inland Empire Section hosted both the Riverside County Science and  
Engineering Fair and San Bernardino, Inyo and Mono (SIM) County  

Science and Engineering Fairs.  The Riverside County Science Fair was held 
on March 19th and the SIM Fair was held on April 3rd.  Below are some of 

Section members that served as Judges. 

  Inland Empire Science Fairs 

Riverside County and SIM  
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Riverside County Science & Engineering Fair 

(Held at the Riverside Convention Center) 
 

Left:  IE Section Scholarship  

winner James Fagen discusses his 

project about Martian Research.    

Below Right:  Students show off 

their projects concerning water, 

wind and solar power.  Below 

Left:  Western Academy Students 

demonstrate equipment for  

enhancing Alzheimer’s treatment.  

Below:  Students from Coachella 

Valley High School discuss the  

different types of replacement 

bridges for a collapsed bridge on  

I-10. 
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Awards Ceremony 

SIMS Science & Engineering Fair 

(Held at the California Speedway) 

Above are the winning IE Section Scholarship projects.  Left-Top: The Senior project showed an            
innovative method to remove lead from soil.  Left-Bottom:  One of the Elementary winners tested 3D 

printed bridge designs.  Above:  The other Elementary winner showed the effects of color on Solar    
Panels.  Right:  One of the Junior projects discusses Discrimination Against Women Going Into STEM and 

the other Junior project showed the effects Earthquakes on Skyscrapers. 



Page 6 Inland Empire Section 

Award Ceremonies 

Riverside 

Page 6 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Left:  Riverside County  
Superintendent of 

Schools Judy D. White 
with the  

IE Section Scholarship  
winners and VP  

At-Large Keith Elliot. 
 

 
 

 

 

Left:  James Fagen with his 
IE Section Certificate for his 

winning project . 
 

 

The  
Ceremonies 
were held at 

two  
locations, 

one in  
Fontana and 

one in  
Riverside, to  
accommo-

date all four 
Counties.  
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Award Ceremonies 

San Bernardino 
 

 

Above:  IE Section Officers Reyna Baeza-Oregel, Omar Perez and  
Ferdinand de la Cruz participate in the SIMS award ceremony. 
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Outreach 

Regional Mobility Dialogue Series 

Our Section participated in the Regional  
Mobility Dialogue Series held at the Leonard  

Transportation Center in San Bernardino.  This 
series of three meetings was held to discuss 

Transportation topics that will affect the Inland 
Empire in the next few years.  Jesse Rodriguez, 

from the Pasadena Office, together with  
Section Members Tim Sharp and Ray Desselle  

attended the meetings. 



Page 9 Inland Empire Section 

On March 24th our Section participated in the Hemet Design Challenge.  Section members Alan 
Bisi, Xavier Quintanar, Wil Ochoa and Omar Perez served as Judges.  Joya Gilster-Nava was at 

our booth to answer questions and give out information to the students.  Thanks to these 
members for spending part of their Saturday to help students in Hemet! 

Outreach 

Hemet Design Challenge 
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Outreach 

La Vern Heights Middle School 

Career Day 

Section Member Mary Padres spent a day at La Vern Heights Middle School for their Career 
Day.  The Students were very happy to learn about her career at Caltrans and she gave out 
some PECG items such as sunglasses, fidget spinners, lanyards, etc to the future Engineers.  
Mary did such great job that she even received many thank you cards from the kids as seen 

above. 



to discuss the future of transportation and the mean-

During 

portation leaders will exchange ideas and 
learn about the latest developments in the 
industry. More than 700 corporate and gov-
ernmental transportation leaders worldwide 

thoughtful and engaging topics will be cov-
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Outreach 

WTS 

Above: Section Members Jane Pham and Reyna Baeza-Oregel, together with other PECG  
members, were able to spend a couple days at the WTS Conference in San Diego.  This  

Conference covered three days, where Transportation  
leaders met to exchange ideas and learn about the latest developments in the field. 
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As what has become a yearly event, we also participated in the  
District’s Employee Appreciation Day  on Thursday May 9th.   

We handed out over 500 drinks to Caltrans employees, who enjoyed 
them on this hot day. 

Caltrans District 8 

Employee Appreciation Day 

May 9th, 2018 
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Upcoming Events 

 

Inland Empire Informational Meeting 

Guest Speaker: 

Matt Austin  

 
Matt Austin is the PECG Staff  

Director of Representation from our 

San Francisco Office.  He will discuss 

the benefits of PECG membership,  

representation and other PECG  

related issues.   

Although this is meant for newer  

members,  all are welcome! 

When:  

Thursday 

 May 24, 2018 

  

Time:  

11:30 AM 

 

Where:  

Basement Room 

District Office 

 

Pizza and Drinks 

Provided 

Please see him at:  

 

JC Alvarez  11th floor  (909) 383-4931 
 

 

Seating is limited! 

 

You must obtain a Meal Ticket from Juan Carlos Alvarez  

before the meeting!  

Upcoming Events 
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Upcoming Events 

 

The Science Fair Banquet will be 

held on  June 20th at the Inland  
Empire Transportation Management 

Center.  Scholarship Recipients and 

their guests will receive a tour of the 

LEED Platinum Building, exposing 

them to various advanced Engineering  

Technologies.  Winners will be  
honored and receive scholarship 

checks along with a great luncheon 

fare prepared by our very own IE 

‘Chef’ Scott Hongkham.  Also, invited 

are members that served as Judges,  
mentors and PECG volunteers as a 

“Thank you “ for making a difference 

in our kids’ lives. 
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Retirements 

Tony Louka retired in April 

with over 30 years of State  

Service and also served as a 

PECG treasurer in the past. 

Sheilah Neff retired in May and 

was a great help to our Section 

recently as she represented us 

in SWE events and served as a 

Judge at the Science Fairs. 

Shahram Mokhtari  

retired with over 20 

years in Traffic  

Design 

Renee Sasse retired 

with over 30 years of 

State Service in both 

District 7 & 8. 


